





Trails End Way

March Newsletter

From Your Editor

Happy March Everyone! It is hard to believe that we are heading into the month of March and many of us will soon me headed north to our summer homes. Safe travels, take care and hope to see you all in the fall.

This is the final newsletter of the season and my final newsletter after a 3-year commitment to editing and compiling the monthly activities in our park. Thank you to everyone for your support and getting your articles to me in a timely manner. It was a good and memorable experience. It is now time to try something new.

As a reminder, please check all bulletin boards – main hall, card hall, library -- and the Trails End blog site https://trailsendresort.blog -- for a complete list of all activities, their times and locations.

Note: Those without email can pick up their hard copy of the newsletter at the office. Submitted by Connie Senkiw @714

From the Board

Greetings! The board has been busy working on the election and on the new constitution. The constitution was approved at the annual meeting and the new board members for next year were elected. The new board for next year will be Joyce Galbraith, Candy Spiker, Sherry Rogers, Mark Sobania, Steve Stacey, Dennis Linn and Ron Stark.

Those on the current board who will not be returning are Roger Mommer, Janet Carter, Jim Frost and Muriel McCallum. We would like to thank them for their many years of service.

The members of the election nominating committee; Ron Watson, Judy Lenz and Lois Tanula, all worked very hard and did a great job. Thanks a lot. Submitted by Ron Stark, President.

Park Activities

Bible Study

Weekly Bible studies and discussion will be held in the Library on Thursdays. This year we will be studying the Book of Hebrews. Submitted by Betty Thompson @546.

Bingo

Bingo is held every Monday and Thursday in the main hall. Cards are \$.50 each and bingo calling begins at 7:00 pm. We will be having a **Special Bingo** on **Saturday, March 12** starting at 7:00 pm. All players must buy a minimum of 4 cards for \$3.00 and extra cards are .75 each. Prize size will depend on attendance. Submitted by Doris Karlstad @543.

Bocci Ball

The Bocci Ball court has been repaired and it is ready for use once the surface is dry. Bocci instruction will begin later this week depending on the weather.

Canada Day, February 19th, 2022

I would like to thank everyone who helped Bryan and myself prepare for our Trails End RV Resort Canada Day Celebration. The theme this year was "Island Paradise". The main hall was a buzz with tropical decorations and attire and even a "beach themed photo booth" that was a great hit with everyone. Many helping hands made the entire day a huge success. We had 94 people taking in the festivities. It was fantastic to see so many Americans participating and joining in the fun!

Winners in the Pina Colada Contest were:

- 1st Mark & Julie Sobania
- 2nd Annette Koons & Carol Geiger
- 3rd Wil & Muriel McCallum & girls
- 4th Kevin & Glenda McBride

Our very capable judges; Peggy Hulteen & Kelly Krueger gave table prizes to:

- 1st Thesese Cadotte & crew
- 2nd Denise Webber & crew
- 3rd Terry Neal & crew

Best dressed female was Gail Baldwin and best dressed male was Terry Neal. Door prizes were won by Kevin McBride, Lou Stang, Ernie Skjerpen & Pat Karlson. Prizes were also awarded during the dance for naming the artist and spot dances. Once again *Thank You* to all who helped out! Now get ready for a party in 2023 when the Canada Day theme will be "*The Wild, Wild West*". Submitted by Fran Jackson.

Card Games

Annual Bridge Tournament

Trails End Annual Dessert Bridge Tournament was held on February 8th at 1:00 pm. We had 19 tables take part in the tournament, with many parks throughout the valley represented. A big thank you to all helpers that made the tournament such a success. Also, a special thank you to all the ladies who made and served the wonderful desserts. We realized a profit of \$68 for the club and two teams from Trail's End Park made the prizes. Congratulations to Janet Carter & Pat Karlson who got 4th and to Judy Perras & Cliff Lenz who came in 6th. Submitted by Cliff Lenz.

Bridge, Contract

Contract bridge is held Wednesdays at 7:00 pm in the Main Hall. No partner is required. For more information contact Cliff Lenz @ 554 Ver Cruz or Peggy Anderson @ 171 South Bermuda.

Bridge, Duplicate

Duplicate bridge is held on Mondays at 12:30 pm in the library. For more information contact Cliff Lenz @ 554 Vera Cruz or Peggy Anderson @ 171 South Bermuda.

Cribbage

Come to the Library on Thursday afternoons at 1:00 pm to play Cribbage. Bring a dime, 2 nickels and a penny. Contact person is Betty Gross.

Cribbage Tournaments

A cribbage tournament that was held in the Main Hall on February 11th.

Sixteen (16) teams came out to play in the tournament. The winners were:

1st place: Cliff Lenz and Art Kurtz

2nd place: Connie Senkiw and Susan Walker

3rd place: Dennis and Sharyle Peche 4th place: Larry and Ivy Harrison

For the February 25th tournament, 17 teams came out and the winners were:

1st place: Madeline Skejerpen and Dennis Truelove

2nd place: Leo Schueler and Dick Morgan

3rd place: Dennis and Sharyle Peche

4th place: Cliff Lenz and Art Kurtz

There is one more tournament this season on March 18th. Start time is 6:30 sharp. Grab a partner and come out for a fun evening! Sign-up sheets are in the card hall. Submitted by Derek Webber, # 663.

Eucher

Eucher is played on Wednesdays at 7:00 pm in the library. Submitted by contact person Cindy Frost @932

Bid Eucher

Weekly Bid Eucher is held on Saturdays at 7 pm. Submitted by Wilma Martin @ 918.

Church Services, Non-Denominational

Weekly service is held on Sundays at 8:30 am in the library. Deacon Bob Waters will be our worship leader. Everyone is welcome. For more information contact Cliff Lenz

On-line church service from Asbury United Methodist Church is at 10:00 am each Sunday in the Main Hall. During the month of March, Pastor Nick will be leading us on the path to the cross with the series based on the book of Mark. Please join us. All are welcome! Submitted by Candy Spiker.

Crafts

Thursday 1 – 4 in the card hall. We have lots of space on the calendar for new projects. If you want to teach a craft or learn how to make something – sign up in the card hall or tell me your ideas. Yvonne Bramlett lot 472 Tampico or email ybamlett@gmail.com or see Chris Pearce at Lot

Darts

We meet on Wednesdays from 3 to 5 pm in the card Hall. Contact Hank Vanderzyden @741.

Directory, New

Here are the corrections:

2022 Directory Corrections and Additions

Boss, Verna 827 Yucatan	Email is otvmb@yahoo.com
Broad, Barrie & Linda 644 Trinidad	Linda's cell is 306-231-5882
Cano, Art & Lupita 456 Tampico	Phone No is 956-501-1120
Grandstaff, Shelley 821 Yucatan	Phone No is 574-702-0103
Galbraith, Joyce 1042 Durango	Email is jycgal@yahoo.com
Halvorsen, Susan 705 N Bermuda	Last name is spelled or, not er
Rogers, Sherry 709 N Bermuda	Added her email, svallent@ripnet.com
Spiker, Candy 901 Leisure Lane	Candy's cell is 812-371-7849
Truelove/Weisgerber 566 Vera Cruz	Phone No is 956-375-2287

Webber, Derek & Denise, 663 Trinidad

Email is ddwebber23@gmail.com

Wellock, Keith & Therese Cadotte 859 Yucatan Add Therese Cadotte

Matthews, Kathy 879 Yucatan asked to be added, 956-447-3986, email matthews80@gmail.com

Submitted by Deon Spangler@ 707.

Entertainment

Tuesday's musical entertainment begins at 7 pm on March 8th at the cost of \$7:00 per ticket and we will be entertained by Dave Perryman & The Texas Country Revue.

Exercise Room

The exercise room is open 24/7 and is for everyone's use.

Friday Jam Sessions

Friday Jam sessions are being held in the Main Hall every week from 1 to 3 pm. This is a by invitation only Blue Grass Jam. Approximately, 15 chosen musicians will be on stage each Friday. These talented people will put on a good show. Audience is welcome. See you there! Submitted by Ray Martin @ 618 499 4813 or @ 918.

Golf

Duffers Tournament

The Duffers Tournament will be held on March 5th at Tony Butler Golf Course in Harlingen, Texas. Tee off time is 8:30 with a shot gun start. Please be a little bit early so officials can get us going on time. Lunch will be served in the main hall at approximately 12:00 with prizes to be awarded after lunch. We are still in need of a few teams and one team needs one player to fill their 4-some. Contact Frank VandeGraaf @ 265 Jamaica for an Application Form.

Tierra Santa

We have 7 tee times for Tierra Santa on Tuesdays and 4 tee times on Thursdays. Submitted by Wil McCallum @ 269.

Disc Golf

Those interested playing Disc Golf, should meet us Tuesdays at 8 am outside the pool hall. We play at the course located on Bridge Street and 6th street (under the water tower). Contact Hank Vanderzyden @ 741.

Happy Hour

Happy Hour generally occurs every Friday in the main hall between the hours of 3:00 pm and 5:00 pm. The last two Fridays we were entertained by a two-man band called Larry's Younger Brothers and entertainment ran from 4:00 to 6:00. The larger attending crowd was well entertained.

Bring your favorite beverage and a snack to share and come and enjoy the music and some good time fellowship every Friday.

Health

Serenity Massage has a sign-up form in the card hall and they will be returning to the library to administer treatment on March 2 at 8 am.

Health Equipment

If you need health assistance equipment like, walkers, crutches, etc. there is some that you can borrow from the park. Also, if you have any equipment that you would like to donate, we will take it. Contacts are Hank Vanderzyden @ 741 or call 815 234 5802 or Don Harper @ 937 or call 319 480 6366 or Dennis Linn @ 617 or call 712 260 2924.

Ice Cream Social

The final ice cream social will be held on Sunday, March 6. Ice cream will be served in the Main Hall from 6 to 7 pm. Please bring your own spoon and bowl. Terry and Judy Neal can be contacted @ 925 or 956 403 3184.

Kitchen Highlights

February was a short but busy month with the Super Bowl event, ice cream social, Canada Day, USA Day, a couple breakfasts and a Thursday supper hosted by Yucatan/Durango. March will have Thursday night suppers most every week and there will be another ice cream social on March 6th, and hopefully a few more breakfasts. I am still waiting for breakfast coordinators, so don't be afraid to host your own special breakfast. The new popcorn machine is working well *and* often, and hopefully the stainless-steel refrigerator is repaired soon. **Please remember to bring your own table service to all meal events.** Submitted by Patricia Karlson, Kitchen Coordinator.

Library

The library is open 24/7. The library is for everyone's use. You do not need to sign out material. Borrowed materials, when returned, are placed on the large circular table. Note: The library's magazine collection is going to be eliminated due to lack of circulation. Thank you. Submitted by Betty Gross.

Line Dancing

We line dance on Tuesday and Thursday mornings. Beginner class runs from 8 am to 9 am followed by Intermediate class from 9 am to 10 am. We are in the process of planning our Wind-Up Party for March 17 (St. Patrick's Day). We hope we can make it a "pizza party". You will need to BYOB (beverage). On this day we will dance from 10:00 am to 12 noon, after which we will stop and enjoy our noon lunch. Instructor and contact person is Susie Vanderzyden @ 741.

Mabel's Free Clinic and Aurora House

Many Trails End residents have volunteered and/or donated to Mabel's Free Clinic or Aurora House over the past years. Since Covid has prevented us from volunteering we have put a request into the club suggestion box asking if the club would make a monetary donation to these two charities to help them through these lean times. If this comes to a vote we are asking for your support. Private/Personal donations are always appreciated. If you would like to make a donation, please contact Sandy Robinson @ # 929 or Char Kerelko @ # 348. Submitted by Char Kerelko @ 348.

Mahjong

Mahjong is played every Tuesday and Saturday at 1 pm in the Card Hall. For more information or to join contact Betty Gross @ 560 Vera Cruz.

Mahjong, National Rules

We play Mahjong, National Rules in the Card Hall every Thursday, at 9:30 am. Submitted by Connie Senkiw @ 714.

Movie Nights

Movie Nights will be back beginning March 5. We've been on hiatus for the past few weeks while other activities have been happening in the main hall. Since the Duffer's Golf Tournament will occur during the day on March 5, I've chosen the

movie "Caddy Shack" for that evening's entertainment. It should be good for a few laughs, just like my golf score! I've had a few suggestions for the remaining weeks of this season, such as: Grumpy Old Men, Poms, Driving Miss Daisy, The Best Exotic Marigold Hotel, and Up. I'd appreciate any input on future films. If we don't get to them this season, there's always next year!

I've enjoyed organizing Movie Nights and am thankful for the Trails End Club for providing the projection system, which makes this and many other activities possible. Submitted by Candy Spiker.

Painting/Art

We meet Friday at 9 am in the Card Hall. People paint, draw, talk etc. We have supplies or you may bring your own. Contact Hank Vanderzyden @ 741.

Park Show and Tell

This event has been booked in the main hall on March 19, 2022. Set up at 11:30, open to viewing at 12:30 till 2:00 pm.

It is open to all creative activities in the park: art, crafts, jewelry, wood working, sewing, quilting, knitting etc.

Please display your items with your name and lot # and a description of the item.

This will encourage new comers to participate in these activities, and to share what has been done all winter.

Park Wide Patio Sale

Our annual spring park wide patio sale will be held on March 12, from 8 am to 12 noon. Please sign up in the main hall for tables prior to Friday, March 11th. Tables will be delivered (2 per family) after 3 pm. on Friday and will be picked up Saturday afternoon after the sale.

Pickleball

We play Monday, Wednesday and Friday at 9:00, 1:00 and 7:00 depending on the weather. Please give your phone number to Judy Perras and she will share it with other players. That way if you want to play and no one is out you can contact another person. Submitted by Judy Perras @ 532

Pool Room

Ladies Pool: The Trails End Ladies Pool times are Tuesdays 3:00 - 5:00 pm and Thursday 3:00 - 4:30 pm. You can play or just practice if you like. This is very informal and all are welcome. We will help you get started, learn some rules and have fun.

Mixed Pool: Mixed Pool is held every Friday evening 7:00 - 9:00 pm. Please arrive 15 minutes early so that I can make up the mixed teams. Because of the popular interest, mixed pool players are on a rotation list. Maximum of 12 teams play on a Friday evening. I email the list of players one week prior to the actual date. If you are new in the park and want to play, I have a contact sheet on the bulletin board requesting your name/s, telephone # and email address. For further information on the above two activities, contact Muriel McCallum @ 269 Jamaica or call 403 638 2954.

Quilting

Silver Stitchers

Monday 1-4pm in the Muti purpose room. The Silver Stitchers Quilting group has 20 plus ladies coming out on Monday afternoons. Completed projects are displayed at the "show and tell" at 1:10pm. The Silver Stitchers also have a Facebook page where most of these items are posted each week. This keeps our out of park friends in the loop! You must be invited to see this page.

A table runner and placemat pattern has been handed out and several finished projects have been shown. Ladies also work on their own UFO's (unfinished objects) PHD's (projects half done) and various other projects at all stages of completion. There is lots of chatter and exchange of tips and ideas. Coffee break is always welcomed and the sweet treats are enjoyed by all.

Valentine's Day was celebrated with a finger food luncheon in the main hall. The food, beverages and desserts were outstanding, with both quilting groups participating and several new ladies joining in the festivities. Thanks to Madonna for organizing. Thanks also to Ivy and Pat for the cookies.

The raffle quilt was won by our very own **Cindy Higgins!** We are very happy for her. Big thanks to all who made the quilt and sold or purchased tickets. The bank balance has shown an increase from the raffle proceeds.

There has been some talk of making another group raffle quilt, so this will be up for discussion. Please bring your ideas and color schemes to the group.

Quilting is open to anyone of all skill levels, we get together to share our knowledge and help one another. If you are a beginner, seasoned quilter or just considering trying quilting, join us, we have tools, and machines and patient guidance to get you started. This does come with the disclosure that quilting is addictive, can be done in a group or on your own and you will have something to show for your efforts. People like to see items that are made in North America! For more information contact Yvonne Bamlett @403-968-5574 or 472 Tampico or email ybamlett@gmail.com

Quilting, Tye

Wednesdays at 9:00 am in the MPR. This season we completed 102 larger quilts and 69 youth and baby quilts. Ninety (90) quilts have been donated so far. There will be more done before the season is over. If you are interested, come out and give your time and meet new ladies. The quilts are made and donated to those in need when the colder weather comes or stored for when a crisis arises. Thanks to everyone!

If you have fabric, sheets or any sewing notions to donate, please see Kay Markes at 847 Yucatan

Red Triallates

It has been a great season! We have had approximately 25 ladies join us for our events and adventures. December 2021 started out with our cookie exchange with lots of cookies shared and we even had some for those who could not join us. In January we hosted a lunch for the kitchen with a great turn out and we ran out of food after about 20 minutes. Also, in January we went to the Weslaco Welcome Centre where they welcomed us with doughnuts and coffee and cookies. This was followed by a great movie about how all the big ranches were developed and maintained in South Texas, including the King Ranch. To end this great tour we, of course, had lunch at Nanas.

In February we took a trip to Harlingen to a place called the Hidden Kitchen for lunch with great food and then we toured Jackson Street shops with lots of fun and lots of walking. Our latest trip was to San Juan to the Gelmen Stained Glass Museum. It was unbelievably beautiful. If you ever get a chance to visit it is worth the price of admission. Oh and, of course, lunch at El Rancho Grande. We have been busy and we have only 2 meetings left in March. A **BIG** thanks to all the Red Hat Ladies

for all the fun and new adventures. See you all next year. Please join us and let's see what we can explore together. Submitted by Annette Bradford.

Shuffleboard Courts

Monday Morning Shuffle

Sign-up sheets have been posted in the shuffle shack. Sign up and join in the fun. If you have any questions contact Orval Larson @ 956 375 2112.

Shuffleboard games are scheduled every day at 9:00 am, 1:00 pm, and 8:pm. The games are open to all. <u>Beginners are welcome</u>. Everyone meets at the courts at the scheduled time. Teams are chosen by draw.

Hoss Collar Shuffling

We meet Sundays at 7 pm sharp. All beginners welcome. Contact Hank Vanderzyden @ 741.

Richard Mehtala In Park Tournament

The *Richard Mehtala In Park Tournament* (previously known as the Ivan Watts In Park Tournament) will be held March 12th and 13th. The tournament has been re-named to honor the dedication Richard has shown to shuffle in his many years at Trails End ranging from 1995 to 2022. Richard was an avid player, but was more recognized for the many hours volunteering. This included refereeing, board member, cleaning, repairs and maintaining the shuffle courts to high standards. Thank you, Richard, for your unwavering dedication to the shuffle program at Trails End!

This tournament is for all park residents and **all skill level** of shufflers are welcome! Shufflers are paired based on experience. The sign-up sheet is in the shuffle shack.

The Trails End Shuffle annual meeting will be held March 7th following the final Monday morning game.

Congratulations to Ivy Harrison and Kevin McBride for their recognition at the Hall of Fame Banquet in February. They were awarded as one of the Top Ten Point Winners this year!

Our Current Winners: Ranchero – Main Event 2^{nd} Place - Maureen Colburn and R.D. Wuethrich

It's been a great season! Thank you to the many willing volunteers that made our shuffle season successful. Your efforts are appreciated! Submitted by Chris Kurtz

Sunshine Lady

Karen Macking is our sunshine lady. Karen buys a variety of greeting cards, sets them out to be signed by park residents and then mails them to the designated recipients. To be able to do this Karen needs us to inform her when one of these cards are needed. Karen is usually at the Monday morning meeting or you can reach her @ 442.

Super Bowl, 2022

On Sunday, February 13 football fans gathered for a very successful Super Bowl party in the main hall. Mark Sobania set up the big screen for us. Before the game, Pat & I set up the tables & chairs in such a way to accommodate some cushier chairs people brought from home for the long haul. I think there were a lot of weary derrières at half-time; 67 fans stayed. The Rams and the Bengals played; the Rams won. We had a great mixture of fans for both teams. Lots of cheering, laughing, and heckling.

Throughout the evening we had people stopping in to cheer and then continued on their way to other events. We had a full buffet of home-made snacks; meatballs, cheeseballs, chips, & other tasty nibbles. Thank you, Darlene, for helping me get the snack buffet set up. At the beginning of the evening, we had 29 fans cheering their favorite teams to victory. The number of attendees swelled by 29 with Ice Cream Social at 6pm. Many stayed a while to socialize and some watched the game. Thank you, Terry and Crew, for sweetening our party. Once Hoss Collar finished, we had an additional 9 people. My grand total of 83 fans was the highest count for the evening.

I drew up my first Super Bowl Pool. We had 3 winners. All \$50 prizes went to three lucky ladies in the park. Marty was very pleased since her hubby Don picked her square for her and she won twice. Winners were: 1st quarter - Linda Linn, 1/2 time—Marty Harper, 3rd quarter—Julie Sobania, End of game—Marty Harper.

Thank you to all my football fans for attending. Thank you to all my setup people making this party a success. The teardown was a whirlwind; it was all done in 15-20 minutes with all the help. Thank you, Mark & Julie, for running all the garbage & recycles to the dump. See all of you at Super Bowl LVII in 2023. Submitted by Annette Koons # 784.

Thursday Suppers

If you noticed in Coming Events, we have suppers on the 3rd and 10th but we still have two Thursday nights open for someone to do suppers. How about a St. Patrick's Day Supper? If you are interested, please contact Pat @ 204 595 6595 (please leave a message). Please remember to bring your own table service for Thursday night supper. Thanks. Submitted by Pat Karlson.

Trails End Logo Clothing

Trails End clothing line will be discontinued and remaining stock will be sold at reduced prices at our weekly Monday meetings.

USA Day, February 26th, 2022

February 26 marked USA Day 2022. The Texas weather did not cooperate today with temperatures in the 40s and drizzle off and on throughout the day. We opened the activities with a Grilled Hot dog lunch in the Hall followed by the recognition of 15 Trails End residents who are 85 years old and up. Madonna Johnson had interviewed them prior to today and Candy Spiker introduced them and told where they were from, how long they had been at Trails End and how they came to be here. The answer most often given was they had friends or family here. Because of the inclement weather, the Parade that was scheduled to follow lunch was cancelled. At 3:00 we reconvened in the Hall for the ever-favorite Trivia and Name that Tune contests. Linda Linn and Frank Vande Graaf were the quizmasters this year. Ken Tanula came up with 40 musical brain teasers for the Name that Tune Contest. Many thanks to all who planned and participated this year. Submitted by Candy Spiker

Variety Show

Two hundred and thirty (230) people attended our 2022 Variety Show. Thank you to everyone who took part. We are looking forward to Variety Show 2023. Submitted by Hank and Susie Vanderzyden.

Veggie Truck

The Veggie Truck visits our park every Friday from 10:00 to 12:00 and is located on the north side of the main hall, Trinidad Street, next to the Shuffleboard Courts.

Veterans Program

Trails End Park Club has a Veteran Recognition Program to honor United States and Canadian residents residing at Trails End. If you served in the armed forces of the USA or Canada, you may have your picture and information posted to the Veteran Wall in the main hall. Temporary or permanent park residents who served in the United States or Canadian Military Services, including National Guard and RCMP members assigned to Foreign Service are eligible to participate. Deceased veterans whose spouse lives in the park may have their picture on the wall. Forms are available in the black mesh box on the North wall by the travel trips info. A 5x7 or smaller picture is needed. It does not need to be in uniform. Complete the information and return to Madonna Johnson @ 615 Trinidad Street.

Water Aerobics

Water aerobics sessions are held Tuesday through Saturday at 8:30 am, 9:30 am. and 10:30 am. Monday sessions are 9:30 and 10:30 am. If the outdoor temperature is below 60 F or it is raining, that day's session will be cancelled. Submitted by Linda Wuethrich @621.

Wood Shop

The Wood Shop is open daily and Ken Thompson is the monitor. If you are interested in woodworking, you can contact Ken @ 546 or check him out in the woodshop. Submitted by Ken Thompson.

continued

Coming Events

Thursday Night Supper Thursday, March 3

Duffers Tournament Saturday, March 5

Movie Night Saturday, March 5

Ice Cream Social Sunday, March 6

Tuesday Night Entertainment Tuesday, March 8

Thursday Night Supper Thursday, March 10

Park Wide Patio Sale Saturday, March 12

Special Bingo Saturday, March 12

Richard Mehtala Shuffle Trn. Saturday/Sunday, March 12/13

Park Show & Tell Saturday, March 19

Last Mon. morning mtg. Monday, March 21

Contact Information Changes/Updates

Name	Home Address	TE Address	Phone Numbers	Email Address
Riley, Charlie & Diane	10218 270 th St. Cadott, WI 54727	169 S.Bermuda	Ch:715 215 0160 Di:715 313 4507	criley004@gmail.com dianenikkiblake@yahoo.com
Gueret, Donna Michalosky, Bill	111 Stefanie Dr. Winnipeg, Manitoba	729 N. Bermuda	Cell 204 990 6897 Home 204 663 2224	dmgueret@gmail.com